
 

 
 
 
 
April 18, 2018 
 
Stephen A. Hines, DVM, PhD, DACVP 
Professor of Veterinary Microbiology & Pathology 
Berger Keatts Distinguished Professor  (Teaching) 
Associate Dean for Teaching & Learning 
 
 
The purpose of this letter is to communicate the interest of the WSU College of Nursing to 
support your initiative to discuss a possible revision to the format & guidelines for the 
Teaching Portfolio utilized for WSU tenure and promotion packets. The College of Nursing 
emphasizes rigorous quality teaching across all ranks and often finds the 5-page limit to be 
a barrier to fully highlighting the accomplishments of our faculty. Those clinical track 
faculty and instructors who are engaged in clinical teaching, clinical practice, outreach, and 
components of the scholarship of teaching find “one approach fits all” format particularly 
cumbersome. 
 
On behalf of the WSU College of Nursing I am authorized to communicate that we welcome 
the opportunity to fully explore a possible revision to the Teaching Portfolio format with 
our colleagues from other interested colleges.  
 
 
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
Renee Hoeksel, Ph.D., RN, ANEF  
Executive Associate Dean and Professor 
Washington State University College of Nursing - Vancouver 
14204 NE Salmon Creek Avenue | Vancouver, WA 98686-9600 
ph 360-546-9621| cell 503-522-5229| fax 360-546-9398 | rhoeksel@wsu.edu 
nursing.wsu.edu    

 


